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DRAFT MINUTES
These are the Draft Minutes of the Agenda Conference of the Borough Council of
 North Plainfield, NJ  on Monday, 13 May 2013.  Every attempt has been made to make these as comprehensive and conclusive as possible.

However, as it is a draft document, it is not to be construed as a formal depiction of the official conduct of business and is subject to revision up to and following the Governing Body’s actual approval of same.  If changes are necessary, revised minutes will be posted to the website.

MINUTES of the Agenda Conference of the Council of the Borough of North Plainfield held on Monday, May 13, 2013 at 7:48 p.m. at the North Plainfield Community Center, 614 Greenbrook Road, North Plainfield, New Jersey.


PRESENT:


Council Members:
Mary H. Forbes





Lawrence La Ronde 

Everett Merrill 

Keiona R. Miller 
Frank Righetti


Frank “Skip” Stabile 





Douglas M. Singleterry, Council President


Also Present:  

Eric M. Bernstein, Esq., Borough Attorney 

Richard K. Phoenix, RMC, Borough Clerk 


The Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag was led by Council President Singleterry. 

Council President Singleterry requested a moment of silence for the men and women serving in our Armed Forces.


The Council President read the following Notice of Compliance:


"This is an Agenda Meeting of the Council of the Borough of North Plainfield, scheduled by resolution of the Council adopted on December 10, 2012.  Adequate notice of this meeting was given pursuant to N.J.S.A. 10:4-6 et seq. by transmitting said notice to the Courier News, The Star-Ledger and WKMB Radio on December 11, 2012, by publication of the announcement in the Courier News of December 13, 2012 and by posting a copy of this notice on the bulletin boards in the Municipal Building and Memorial Library reserved for such purpose."

PUBLIC COMMENT:  
Frank N. D’Amore Sr., 40 Willow Avenue, North Plainfield, recalled submitting an Open Public Records Act (OPRA) request in April regarding a Certificate of Occupancy for 126 Hidden Trail and said that if the Borough had no copy of it, that the owners should be requested to provide a photocopy of the one in their possession. 
Lea Brighina, 675 Warfield Road, North Plainfield, commented on apartment dwellers now using her street for parking ‘round the clock.  She assured that it had become hazardous and that residents’ driveways were being blocked.  The situation has been aggravated by construction at the Costco site on Route 22, and individuals were walking through a hole in a fence to reach their dwellings.
Mr. Rodino replied that problem parking is a police issue, while Mr. Hollod responded that restricting overnight parking on the street might be in order.  The Administrator said that he would be in touch with the Chief of Police.  Mr. Hollod also cautioned that reduced parking for the apartments could be a long-term condition.

Mr. Stabile rejoined that no matter what was done, someone would be unhappy.  Closing up the hole in the fence, he said, might be the answer; but, affected residents observing blocked driveways and obstructed fire hydrants should continue alerting the police.
NEW BUSINESS:

1.
Opposing S-2/A-1171 – D.M.S.  The Council President explained that the State Senate and Assembly bills had to do with making shared services compulsory.  Mr. Stabile interjected that it would effectively be Trenton punishing the municipalities and ramming things down their throats.  Mrs. Forbes warned that it amounted to blackmail.  If municipalities did not comply, they might lose state aid.
2.
Neglia Engineering – Proposal for Permitting Services re:  Costco Development – D.E.H.  Mr. Hollod explained that Neglia would be engaged to handle permitting service for the Costco retaining wall.  They would handle repairs to prevent flooding while the work would be paid for by Costco.  The Borough would take out the permits.    
3.
D.M. Fernandes – Final Payment and Change Order for Harrison Avenue Roadway Improvements – D.E.H.  Mr. Hollod explained that this was a completed project.  The change order represents a cost reduction on the job.  Money was saved on the material costs.  The contractor provided a maintenance bond, and the project was done in part by the State Department of Transportation.
4.
Dogs at Large – F.S.S.  Mr. Stabile said that he had heard complaints about loose dogs in town.  He added that the police had expressed concerns that the current ordinance called for sufficiently high fines to discourage residents from allowing their dogs to run free.  It appeared that the $100.00 fine as stated in Borough ordinances had not been increased in years.  Mr. Phoenix volunteered that the State imposes a high license fee for dogs certified to be vicious.  It is known as a “red tag” law.  The animal wears a state-issued red tag which must be purchased at a premium price.  Mrs. Forbes commented that the state laws are likely mirrored in the town’s animal control ordinances and asked how high the fines could be set.  Mr. Bernstein confirmed that there were – indeed – state statutes dealing with vicious dogs.  Mr. Stabile concluded that he appreciated the discussion, that he had heard residents’ concerns, and the topic was well worth exploring.

 5.
Hatch Mott MacDonald – Proposal for General Engineering Services – 2013 – D.E.H.  Mr. Hollod explained that the firm is the Borough’s sanitary sewer engineers.  This proposal would engage them for the year.  He took the opportunity to explain their range of services in greater detail, adding that the engineers and the Borough have enjoyed a very positive relationship. 

OLD BUSINESS:  (None)
REPORTS OF BOARDS, COMMITTEES, COMMISSIONS:  

Mrs. Forbes reported on the middle school’s program dealing with genocide and the Holocaust.  It is very impressive, she affirmed, describing thematic displays now present in the hallways.   Some aspects, she cautioned, are pretty raw and explicit.  A Holocaust survivor will appear at 10:00 a.m. on June 4th as a guest speaker.  
Mr. Merrill commented on displays he, too, had seen at the middle school, adding that the Holocaust story was being told in a very impactful way, especially the treatment of the Warsaw Ghetto.

Mr. La Ronde advised that the annual Street Fair is fast approaching on Saturday, June 8th, and encouraged all to attend.
Motion to adjourn by Mr. La Ronde, seconded by Mr. Stabile and carried unanimously.


Meeting adjourned at 8:19 p.m.







Borough Clerk

Council President
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